
17 August 2020 

 

Dear Editor, 

It was my pleasure to read and make suggestions for the paper entitled “COMMON BILE DUCT 

LESIONS: HOW CHOLANGIOSCOPY COULD HELP RULE OUT AN INTRADUCTAL 

PAPILLARY NEOPLASM OF THE BILE DUCT” for publication in the Short Report. In my 

opinion, the English style is correct.  

I have helped with previous papers prepared by Dr Conigliaro and her team that have been 

accepted for publication in Medical Journals with high impact factors, including Endoscopy, 

American Journal of Gastroenterology, and  others. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 


